Board of County Commissioners

Special Board Meeting

Wednesday, August 31, 2011

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Special Board Meeting on Wednesday, August 31, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Alan Brock, Lynn Artz, Randy Merritt, and Jerry Moore.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Suzanne Hawkins.

5:00 p.m.  Chairman Stewart called the meeting to order.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance led by Chairman Stewart.

This meeting requests Board approval to conduct the Public Hearing and consider adopting the proposed Ordinance amending Ordinance 11-14 concerning the Public Service Tax.

On June 21, 2011, the Board adopted Ordinance 11-14 imposing a Public Service Tax of 10% on every purchase of electricity, metered or bottled gas, fuel oils and water.

At the August 16, 2011 Budget Workshop suggestions were made regarding lowering the PST to 5% or 7% and removing the 500-kilowatt exemption.  The Board agreed to call a Special Meeting for today to consider the option of lowering the PST to 7% and removing the 500-kilowatt exemption.  
There was much discussion on lowering the PST and by lowering the PST, the shortages in revenue will have to be absorbed across the board by all departments.

Most of the Board Members were in agreement to lower the PST to 7% with a 500-kilowatt exemption and leave the Sheriff’s $250,000 in the budget.

Commissioner Merritt moved to conduct the Public Hearing and adopt the proposed Ordinance amending the PST Rate from 10% to 7% and removing Section 2 of the proposed ordinance.  Second by Commissioner Brock with Commissioners Stewart, Artz, Brock, and Merritt in favor, Commissioner Moore opposed, motion carried, 4/1.

The PST will now be at 7% with a 500-kilowatt exemption.  The 7% rate will create a revenue deficit of $127,962 that will require further reductions to the FY2011/2012 budget and this will be discussed at the September 6, 2011 tentative budget hearing.

The September 6, 2011 Board Meeting will be held at the Community Center on Shadeville Road starting at 5:00 p.m.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chairman at 6:17 p.m. 

